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*#dks IMPORTANT VEHICLE NOTICE %k
VEHICLE INVENTORY HOLD

DATE: April 09, 2010
TO: All U.S. and Canadian Volvo Retailers

RE: Certain Model Year 2010 — XC90 Vehicles equipped with SI6 engines (B6324S) only
Chassis Range 0546203 - 0553594

The sale or lease of defective or non-compliant motor vehicles or equipment is prohlblted by law,
Vehicles in retailer inventory must be remedied prior to sale.

Volvo Cars of North America, LLC (Volvo) and Volvo Cars of Canada Corp. has decided that a defect
which relates to motor vehicle safety exists on certain model year 2010 XC90 vehicles.

Volvo has identified that a manufacturing defect in the fuel pressure line may result in a fuel smell or fuel
seepage due to incomplete sealing between the connector and fuel line.

ALL Model Year 2010 Volvo XC90 vehicles in retailer stock within the chassis range above must be
removed from your inventory of vehicles available for sale until the final repair is completed.

Early during the week of April 12, 2010, Volvo will update this notification to include specific fuel line
date code information that you will be able to use as a guide to identify potentially defective components.
At that time, the corrective action will be to inspect the date code printed on the fuel pressure line, and if
necessary replace the fuel pressure line.

Volvo is currently working on replacement parts availability and will communicate this information when
it is available.

Your cooperation in completing this important vehicle inspection is greatly appreciated.

Drive Safely,

/%/(LW

Adam Kopstein

Manager, Product Safety and Compliance
201-768-7300 ext# 7908
akopstei@volvocars.com




